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BY EMAIL ONLY  
 
Deputy Róisín Shortall 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street  
Dublin 2 
 
13/07/2021 
 

PQ 23495-21 – Deputy Róisín Shortall:  To ask the Minister for Health the number of persons aged 
60 to 69 years of age who have registered for the Covid-19 vaccine online; the number who have 
registered by phone; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 
 
Dear Deputy Shortall, 
 
Thank you for your representation.   The HSE is rolling out the Covid Vaccine Programme in line with 
the National Immunisation Advisory Committee (NIAC).    
 
The vaccine programme is not a mandatory programme, and requires an opt-in process. 
 
Data available doesn’t distinguish between those that have registered online or by telephone. 
 
As of the 6th July 2021, over 458,000 people in the 60-69 year old age bracket have been partially 
vaccinated.  With over 340,000 (69%) fully vaccinated after receiving a second or single dose. 
 
I hope this provides you with assistance. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
_______________ 
Sharon Hayden 
General Manager 
Office of the CCO 
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